Central Wyoming Groundwater
Guardian Team

Minutes of Meeting
February 3, 2022

Chairman Floyd Field called the meeting to order at 12:10 pm.

Members Present: Floyd Field, Bruce Pedersen, Tom Edwards, City of Casper Public Utilities
Division, and Margaret Teevens. No guests were present.

The minutes from the June 24, 2021 meeting were review and approved. Fioyd motion, Bruce
second, all in favor. All meetings were halted from June to February because of covid.

The water treatment plant is fully staffed and chemicals for the plant now have a consistent
supplier.

Margaret Teevens to contact Jeff Sun at GIS and check on mapping of sewer lines in Dempsey
Acres in relation to City well intake systems. The project was done for Natrona County Health.

Tom reported on the groundwater wells rehab caisson #2. Finished tank project. Staff is
preforming seasonal maintenance, prepping for surface water start up, tier 2 reporting for State.

Current demand is 4.8MGD. Tom delivered the results of the last well testing at Dempsey
Acres. All bac-t’s were good. Some locations had elevated nitrogens.

It was agreed that all meetings will be quarterly with the next meeting on March 24,

Motion to adjourn by Bruce, 2" by Floyd. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully,
Margaret A Teevens
Secretary Groundwater Guardians



